Dear parents and carers,  
We come to the end of an incredibly busy term where students have been finishing up the last parts of their GCSE courses and have been beginning revision with their teachers in preparation for their summer exams.  
 
Revision 
Students have been supported by their teachers with a wide range of revision materials from each specific subjects. These have been shared in lessons or on Teams and we encourage students to use these over the holidays as they continue to revise.  
The school has also bought subscriptions for all students to GCSEPod as a resource for students to use alongside the materials provided by individual subjects to aid their preparations for exams. This is a podcast based resource that covers all subjects in Year 11 and has a range of assignments that students can use as exam practice. Each student has been given login details and knows how to access this useful resource.  
 
Summer exams booklet 
Alongside this letter today, we are giving all students an exam guidance booklet to help them prepare for summer exams. In this booklet there is guidance from both the school and national qualification bodies about this year’s exams. It contains vital information about key equipment students will need and when they should arrive for each exam and how these will be conducted. We ask that all families take the time to read this together so that parents and carers can best support students to prepare for and undertake the exams in the coming weeks.  
Within this booklet, there is also guidance about book returns, leavers’ day and results day and we ask that families also make themselves familiar with these important events.  
 
Targeted intervention  
Some departments have planned extra ordinary sessions during the Easter holidays for focussed, small group intervention to help targeted students to work towards their predicted grades where additional support is needed. These students have been identified by teachers and they have been informed by them when these sessions are. Can we please ask that, if your child has been invited to these sessions, that you support the school and ensure that your child is present. Students are expected to attend on time and where students are absent, the school will follow normal school absence procedures and follow this up. Students are not expected to wear school uniform for these sessions. There will be no school canteen so where sessions run for extended periods, we would ask families to ensure that children bring food or packed lunches with them.  
 
We take this opportunity to thank you for your support of the school and your child at this important time. We know that through our collective work, we give our students the best opportunity to perform well this summer.  
 
Should you have any queries, please contact myself or Miss Warren on info@wsfg.waltham.sch.uk 

